
From: Springer, Darren [Darren.Springer@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, February 02, 2016 5:07 PM 

To: Trombley, Shana 

Subject: Re: Meeting with Gov Shumlin 

 

 

Let's make this our thurs am mtg? 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

On Feb 2, 2016, at 5:05 PM, Trombley, Shana <Shana.Trombley@vermont.gov> wrote: 

FYI - He's the only one I've heard from thus far. 

 

Sent from my iPhone  

Shana Trombley 

Scheduler 

Office of the Governor 

802-371-7499 

 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Christopher Pearson <CPearson@leg.state.vt.us> 

Date: February 2, 2016 at 4:32:47 PM EST 

To: "Trombley, Shana" <Shana.Trombley@vermont.gov> 

Cc: David Zuckerman <DZuckerman@leg.state.vt.us>, Anthony 

Pollina <APollina@leg.state.vt.us> 

Subject: Re: Meeting with Gov Shumlin 

Shana, 

 

As it happens I am not in the statehouse tomorrow. I'll be there 

Thursday and Friday of its possible to find another time.  

 

In a pinch I might be able to call in briefly.  

 

Sorry to cause a headache, 

 

Chris 

802-860-3933 
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On Feb 2, 2016, at 3:37 PM, Trombley, Shana 

<Shana.Trombley@vermont.gov> wrote: 

 

 

Hello, 

 

Are you all available to meet with Gov Shumlin 

tomorrow at 2:45pm in the Ceremonial Office to 

discuss divestment? 

 

Best,  

 

Shana 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

Shana Trombley 

Office of the Governor 

802-371-7499 
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